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In the Matter of the Dissolution of the Manila 
Culinary Water Company 
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)
)

 
DOCKET NO. 11-2297-01 

 
ORDER CANCELLING  

LETTER OF EXEMPTION 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

ISSUED: July 11, 2011 
 
By The Commission:  

  This matter is before the Commission on the Dissolution of the Manila Culinary 

water Company.  The Division notified the Commission that the Company was currently being 

operated by the Pleasant Grove Metro Water District.  The Company serves about 1,400 

customers in the cities of Pleasant Grove and Cedar Hills.  The Company presented a proposal to 

the cities of Pleasant Grove and Cedar Hills for transformation of the Company into an interlocal 

entity, to be operated by the two cities, after the dissolution of the Company.  The mayors of 

Pleasant Grove and Cedar Hills signed a joint letter outlining the arrangements for dissolution 

and transfer of the water system from the Company.  The transfer of the water rights, assets, and 

liabilities were to be completed on June 1, 2011.  The Memorandum of Understanding between 

Pleasant Grove and Cedar Hills was to be approved by both city councils and then the interlocal 

agreement to operate the Company was to be completed before December 31, 2011.  Because the 

Company will be operating as an interlocal entity, it will be exempt from Commission 

jurisdiction and no longer needs the Letter of Exemption.  Because of this, the Letter of 

Exemption should be cancelled. 
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ORDER 

1. The Company shall provide the Division with a copy of the Memorandum of 

Understanding between Pleasant Grove and Cedar Hills, a copy of the interlocal 

agreement between the two cities, and written notification that the Company is 

dissolved; 

2. The Division shall provide those documents to the Commission once received;  

3. Upon receipt of these documents, then this Order cancelling the Letter of 

Exemption shall become effective. 

Pursuant to Sections 63G-4-301 and 54-7-15 of the Utah Code, an aggrieved party 

may request agency review or rehearing of this Order by filing a written request with the 

Commission within 30 days after the issuance of this Order.  Responses to a request for agency 

review or rehearing must be filed within 15 days of the filing of the request for review or 

rehearing.  If the Commission does not grant a request for review or rehearing within 20 days 

after the filing of the request, it is deemed denied.  Judicial review of the Commission’s final 

agency action may be obtained by filing a petition for review with the Utah Supreme Court 

within 30 days after final agency action.  Any petition for review must comply with the 

requirements of Sections 63G-4-401 and 63G-4-403 of the Utah Code and Utah Rules of 

Appellate Procedure.  

  DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, this 11th day of July, 2011. 

        
/s/ Ruben H. Arredondo 
Administrative Law Judge 
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Approved and confirmed this 11th day of July, 2011, as the Order Cancelling 

Letter of Exemption of the Public Service Commission of Utah.  

        
/s/ Ted Boyer, Chairman 

 
        

/s/ Ric Campbell, Commissioner 
 
        

/s/ Ron Allen, Commissioner 
 
Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Julie Orchard   
Commission Secretary 
D#207766 


